
Principal’s Message 

Northwest is off to a fantastic start to the new school year! It’s hard to be-
lieve we are already on our seventh full week of school! For me, North-
west is proving to be a place where Pride, Respect and Excellence are 
what we do every day! 
 

Top 10% of Senior Class: Congratulations to the Top 10% of the Class of 
2019! These students have demonstrated a remarkable work ethic and 
sense of purpose over their first three years of high school and are now 
preparing to finish their Senior year with that same commitment. These 
students, pictured below, along with their parents were congratulated at a 
breakfast on Wednesday, September 11th. 
 

 
 

End of the 1st Quarter: Believe it or not, the end of our first nine weeks is 
quickly approaching; the last official day of the quarter is Thursday, Octo-
ber 17th. For some students, it can become increasingly difficult to stay fo-
cused with Fall activities in full swing and other distractions that come 
with this time of year. Please encourage your student to stay on top of his 
or her grades, regardless of the distractions that are seemingly ever present.  
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Principal’s Newsletter 
OCTOBER 

1 Project LIT Book Club 
@6pm in Library 

4 One Act Play @ 7pm in 
Auditorium 

9 FAFSA Financial Aid 
Night @6pm in Library 

14 Grizzly Pride Meeting 
 @6:30pm 

 Superintendent Commu-
 nity Listening Session 
 @6pm in Library 

15 Fall Choir Concert @7pm 
in Auditorium 

16 PSAT Test 

 Senior Panoramic Picture 
 @9:40am in Gym 

 Jostens Senior Meeting 
 @10am in Auditorium 

17 Pre-ACT Test 

 Fall Orchestra Concert 
 @7pm in Auditorium 

18 NO SCHOOL-End of 
 First Grading Period 

21 NO SCHOOL-District 
Inservice Day 

23 Senior Jostens Grad Sup-
 ply Orders @12:15pm and 
 5pm in Commons 

25 Fall Honor Roll Celebra-
tion @2:30pm in Com-
mons 

26 ACT Test @8am 

28 Senior Cap & Gown 
Pictures @8am in Audito-
rium 

 Fall Portrait Retakes 
 @1pm in Auditorium 

 Student of the Month 
 Celebration @2:30pm in 
 Library 

 Project Grad Meeting 
 @7pm in Library 

 

 

 

Continued on Page 2 
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Principal’s Message cont’d. 

October PSAT and Pre-ACT: On October 16th select Sophomores and Juniors will be taking the PSAT 
college entrance exam, and on October 17th all Freshmen will be taking the Pre-ACT. (Please see a 
more detailed description later in this newsletter about our testing dates.) I want to encourage parents 
and students to take these tests seriously as standardized tests like these can both prepare students for 
future high-stake tests as well as provide an indication of areas of strength and areas in need of im-
provement. Good luck to those students who are taking either the PSAT or Pre-ACT! 
 

Communication: The key to any successful parent-school relationship is communication. Northwest 
communicates in multiple ways including our webpage, Twitter, Facebook and Snapchat! In order to 
do that effectively, however, we must have accurate phone numbers and email addresses. Please be 
sure your phone numbers and email addresses are up to date in our system. If you have not received a 
ParentLink call from me (more than once), then we most likely do not have an accurate phone number 
in our system. Please either call the school at 973-6000 to update your contact information, or you can 
do it yourself through ParentVUE on your computer or phone. 
 

Also, if you ever need to get in touch with any of the teachers at Northwest, email is the most effective 
form of communication. For a list of email addresses visit our school webpage at 
www.northwest.usd259.org and find the “Faculty & Staff” tab along the top banner on the page. Under 
that tab you will find a “Staff Directory” link that will list all of your student’s teachers. If you have 
access to ParentVUE on your computer or smart phone, you should also be able to find email address-
es listed under each classroom teacher’s grades. 
 

Have a great October and continue to demonstrate Pride, Respect, and Excellence! 

. 

 

Northwest Soccer Updates 
 

Northwest Soccer Program wishes to thank all of the Parents that attended the NW JV Tournament.  
Your support was greatly appreciated. 
 
Our Senior night game is October 27.  Our Senior Ceremony will begin before the start of the Varsity 
game at 7:00.  Your attendance is greatly appreciated! 

file://///wpsdrive/staff/ehofer-holdeman/NW%20-%20Newsletters/2017-18%20Newsletters/www.northwest.usd259.org%20
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Project Graduation 
All Northwest families are invited to join us on the following dates for Project Grad Spirit Nights: 

 Monday, October 14 @ Ziggy’s Pizza (Just across the street) from 4 – Close 

 Monday October 28 @ Freddy’s on 21st and Tyler 

 

SENIOR PARENTS: 

Please donate any of the following items all year long: 

 Water, pop, 20 oz. Gatorades, candy (no chocolate), and chips for concessions sales 

 Baked cookies (2 per regular sandwich bag, please) to be sold at lunch 

 

Our next meeting is Monday October 28 at 7 p.m. in the library. Hope to see you there! 

Join us for our annual Project Grad Craft Fair on  

Saturday, November 4 from 10a.m.-4 p.m. in the Commons! 

 

 
    

PSAT & Pre-ACT 
On Wednesday, October 16, tenth grade students in Honors English II, Accelerated English II 
and/or AVID 2 will take the PSAT/NMSQT in the NWHS gymnasium. Juniors who have pre-
viously signed up will test at Country Acres Baptist Church. Testing begins promptly at 8am. 
Information booklets were given to students earlier this month. The booklets containing a 
practice test as well as additional information can be found on www.KhanAcademy.org. 

 

On Thursday, October 17, all ninth graders will have the opportunity to participate in the Pre-ACT exam. The 
Pre-ACT test provides students with practice for the ACT test and measures of progress towards college 
readiness. Please encourage your student to take this testing seriously. Early practice for the ACT test  
improves ACT test scores, interest-major fit, and college score-sending behavior.  

Safe & Civil Schools 
We are committed to providing a safe and nurturing environment for our students, staff and families. In order to 
achieve this goal, we need to hear from you! We are participating in the Safe & Civil Schools Climate and Safety 
Survey and we want to know what you think. The online survey is anonymous and takes less than 10 minutes to 
complete. The information is important to us because it helps us identify what we are doing well, what we need 
to work on and if students and parents understand behavior expectations. 

The survey is available until November 1. You can complete it at home from your computer, tablet or phone, or 
you can come to our school to complete it.   

Please go to the NWHS webpage for the direct link. Enter the User ID:  PARENT_NWH and Password: 
L5H4Z2C8. 

It is important to receive feedback from as many parents as we can to get accurate information to better serve 
everyone who is a part of our school family. Thank you for your continued support of Northwest High School. 

http://www.KhanAcademy.org
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Grizzly Pride 
Join in the fun and support your Grizzlies by dressing up in theme when you attend a football game. Themes for 
the remaining games are below. Grizzly Pride will be giving away leis to NW students for the Hawaiian theme, 
pink eye black stickers for PINK night, and blue/gold spirit beads for senior night. Get there early before they’re 
gone! 

October 4 v. Kapaun - HAWAIIAN 
October 11 v. Garden City - PINK NIGHT 
October 18 v. Heights - FRAT NIGHT 
October 24 v. Southeast (Senior Night) - BLUE AND GOLD NIGHT 
 

Come see what Grizzly Pride is all about at our meeting on Monday, October 14 at 6:30pm. You don’t have to be 
a member to attend. We hope to see you there!   

You can’t hide that Grizzly Pride! 

 

DILLONS COMMUNITY REWARDS PROGRAM 

Attention Grizzlies!  Did you know that YOU can help Grizzly Pride earn FREE MONEY with almost no ef-
fort?  IT'S TRUE!  The easiest way each and every one of you can support Grizzly Pride is to enroll your Dil-
lon's Plus Card with the Community Rewards Program. It is SO EASY and takes no more than 2-3 minutes. 
Simply enroll, choose the option to support "Northwest High School Booster Club" and Grizzly Pride will begin 
to earn FREE MONEY each and every time you shop. You can do this online and it does NOT affect what you 
pay or your rewards points.  For real, it's THAT easy! If you don't register your card Dillons will just keep this 
money. Isn't it better for this money to go to support our kids?!? 

Go to:   http://www.dillons.com/communityrewards 
Sign in, or create an account 
Click on “View Details” under "I’m a Customer" 
Enter the code HX123 under "Find an Organization" 
Click “Search” 
Click “Enroll" under "Northwest High School Booster Club" 
That's it!  You’re done! Now, go ask your aunts, uncles, cousins, grandparents, and friends to do it, too!  With 
more people contributing, Grizzly Pride can do even more for our students! Thank you for helping your North-

PENNIES FOR PATIENTS 

Northwest has decided to take on blood cancer!  Grizzlies for Change is hosting a Pennies for Patients campaign 
with the Leukemia & Lymphoma Society from October 1-11.  Students can donate 
cash/coins/checks made payable to Northwest in their Advocacy class.  In addition, we 
encourage you to use and share our online giving page link on social media.  It is: 
bit.ly/NWHS-LLS.  After going to the link, click “Support our Effort” on the left side 
or if you want to donate through your student’s Advocacy class, scroll down slightly to 
a light grey box with the title “Donate to a Classroom or Student” with a search bar on 
the left side.  Type the teacher’s name in the classroom search bar and the teacher will 
show up.  Click on the name, and you will be taken to that class’ fundraising 
page.  Donate to that specific classroom using the light grey “SUPPORT OUR EF-
FORT” box on the left side.  Together we can help find a cure! 

Grizzlies for Change 
 

CHRISTMAS CARDS FOR U.S. MILITARY 

Grizzlies for Change the NWHS student leadership organization, is collecting Christmas cards to send to the 
brave men and women serving in the U.S. Military. We will gladly accept unused and used Christmas cards (that 
can be repurposed). Students are invited to bring cards to the COTY table in front of Pupil Services before school 
on October 15 and 16. Please direct questions to Paul Kitchen at pkitchen@usd259.net. 

http://www.dillons.com/communityrewards
bit.ly/NWHS-LLS
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Tutoring 
Remind your students that Northwest offers after school tutoring for all core subjects on Wednesdays in the 
Commons and Library. Tutoring will be available every Wednesday as follows: 

Wednesday Tutoring 

Tutoring – 3:20-5:00 pm (all students) 

Super Snack – 5:00-6:00 pm 

Mandatory Study Groups for Athletes – 5:30-6:45 pm 

Late Bus leaves at 6:45 pm 

(Athletes with D or F’s) 

Math, Science, History and Writing Lab 
help will be available 

 
Tutoring is also available on Tuesdays and Thursdays for all students during Advocacy and after school in the 
Library until 4:30pm. 

ProjectLit Book Club at Northwest 
Dear Parents & Northwest Community Members, 

As English Language Arts teachers at Wichita Northwest High school, we believe wholeheartedly in 
the power of reading and its ability to transform lives and communities.  

Project Lit has partnered with a group of dedicated teachers and students in more than 300 schools and 
40 states to ensure that teens have the opportunity to become proficient, passionate readers who possess 
the literacy skills to choose their post-secondary path. We are thrilled to bring this partnership to North-
west this year! 

We are hosting quarterly Project LIT Book Clubs in the NWHS library in order to bring students, par-
ents, and community members together to discuss and celebrate outstanding literature. Our first 
meeting is on October 1 from 6-7 p.m. in the library. We will discuss Allegedly by Tiffa-
ny D. Jackson. We would love for you and the entire community to join us!  

As we are looking forward to our October meeting, we are also planning for our December event. We 
are seeking funding to purchase books for our next ProjectLit book club meeting, so we created a Do-
norsChoose.org classroom request. Please click on this to donate: ProjectLit Book: Scythe. The De-

cember meeting is sure to be a fun one! ScytheΣ like AllegedlyΣ ōǊƛƴƎǎ ƻǳǘ ŀƭƭ ƪƛƴŘǎ ƻŦ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǝƴƎ ǎƻπ
Ŏƛŀƭ issues. Teens love this book! We want to provide copies of Scythe to as many NWHS students as 
we can.  

We have other ways we need support if you are so inclined. We need to spread the word about Project-
Lit to our community so this experience can truly be a community book club. Family members who 
read our books are welcome to come and participate! In addition, we always welcome snack donations 
for each meeting. NWHS ProjectLit has an Amazon wishlist of books here. You are welcome to look 
at our list and purchase from whatever bookstore or vendor you prefer.  

Finally, please spread the word! If you have social media, please share links to our DonorsChoose and 
Amazon wishlist (Full links listed below)! People all over our community and the world like to support 
kids who need great books--we just need to reach them.  

DonorsChoose: https://secure.donorschoose.org/teacher/teacher.html?projects=true 

Amazon Wishlist: https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/2U15FMUSEKG1L?ref_=wl_share 

https://www.donorschoose.org/project/projectlit-book-scythe/4485846/?utm_source=dc&utm_medium=directlink&utm_campaign=teacherhub&utm_term=teacher_5292702&rf=directlink-dc-2019-09-teacherhub-teacher_5292702&challengeid=21163967
https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/2U15FMUSEKG1L?ref_=wl_share
https://secure.donorschoose.org/teacher/teacher.html?projects=true
https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/2U15FMUSEKG1L?ref_=wl_share
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Counseling News 
 SENIOR INFORMATION 

All seniors at Northwest will be participating in: 
Apply Kansas: College Application Month. This is a state-wide initiative in partnership with the American 
College Application Campaign, aiming to provide more students with the opportunity to apply to college. The 
goal of Apply Kansas is to ensure that 60 percent of Kansas residents have a college degree or credential by 
2020.  
Northwest seniors will be participating on October 8th & 9th  through their English class. Volunteers from 
the local colleges will be here to help guide seniors through the process. 

 

FAFSA (FREE APPLICATION FOR FEDERAL STUDENT AID) NIGHT  
 

October 9th from 6-8pm in the Auditorium 
 
Seniors and their parents are invited to complete the FAFSA that evening. Parents and students will need to 
bring 2018 tax information (i.e. completed tax forms, W-2’s, etc.) in order to complete the FAFSA that evening.  
We will have area college representatives and volunteers available to help.   

The Free Application for Federal Student Aid (FAFSA) will be available for the class of 2020 beginning 
October 1, 2019. Come and find out about this important date change and what this means for your student! 

If you have questions, please contact Teketa Paschal, College Career Coordinator at tpaschal1@usd259.net or 
973-6058. 

 

SCHOLARSHIP INFORMATION 

There are already scholarship opportunities available for the class of 2020. Check out: 
http://www.usd259.org/Page/10764 for a link to the College Career Center Scholarship Page. If you have 
questions or need assistance, please contact Teketa Paschal, College Career Coordinator at 
tpaschal1@usd259.net or 973-6058. 

 

NORTHWEST TRANSCRIPT REQUEST PROCEDURE  

Northwest High School utilizes the Parchment Transcript Electronic System to deliver transcripts electronically 
to community colleges, colleges and universities. 

To utilize Parchment, the student must create an account at www.parchment.com. From there, the student will 
be able to request that his/her transcript be sent to the school of his/her choice. Please allow 24 hours for the 
request to be processed.   

You must use your studentôs LEGAL NAME in order to process transcripts. 

Paper transcripts will only be printed for scholarship applications.   

ACT  TEST DATES: 2019-2020 
Test Dates Registration Deadlines Late Registration Fee Deadline 

October 26th  September 20th  October 4th  

December 14th November 8th   November 22nd   

February 8th January 10th  January 17th  

April 4th  February 28th  March 13th  

June 13th   May 8th  May 22nd   

July 18th  June 19th  June 26th  

Register online at www.actstudent.org; our school code is 173214.  See Mrs. Tibbetts or Ms. Paschal if you are 
on free or reduced lunch and need a fee waiver. 

mailto:tpaschal1@usd259.net
http://www.usd259.org/Page/10764
mailto:tpaschal1@usd259.net
http://www.parchment.com/
http://www.actstudent.org


ACT PRACTICE 

Need some help practicing for the ACT? Check out the new ACT Academy at www.act.org/academy. 

This FREE resource provides your student with videos, practice tests and personalized pacing guides to help 
them get the best score possible!  

 

WICHITA STATE UNIVERSITY ACT PREP WORKSHOPS 

All workshop dates are on Saturdays: 
*ACT Prep: 8 a.m. to noon 
  ACT Math: 9 a.m. to noon 
Fee: $32 for ACT Prep / $25 for ACT Math 

Registration can be done online at:  www.registerblast.com/wsu   
For paper registration, please call: 316-978-3440 
 

COLLEGE CAREER CENTER EVENTS 

Lunch and Learn 

The College and Career Center is excited to offer several workshops throughout the school year to help your 
student find success! 

Students from all grade levels are invited to come to the CCC to hear information regarding careers. This is a 
perfect opportunity to gain first-hand knowledge about a career you may be interested in. Interested students can 
stop by the CCC in A-24 to sign-up or to register your student in advance, please contact Teketa Paschal at 
tpaschal1@usd259.net or 973-6058. 

 

Date: Wednesday, October 23rd (B-Day) 

Time: Lunch (12:16– 12:56 PM) 

Career: Cosmetology Careers (hairstylist, nail technician, esthetician, salon or spa manager)  
 

FRESHMEN NEWS 

It’s never too early to start planning for college and/or careers. Much of freshmen and sophomore years are 
about exploring options. While exploring, however, your student needs to be organized, taking rigorous courses 
and getting good grades. The websites below have resources to help guide your student through freshman year. 
Students must make sure they aren’t limiting themselves in post-high school options by taking only the basics. 
Our goal is that students are able to pursue whatever they want after high school and have the pre-requisites to 
be successful. Check them out!  

http://www.campusexplorer.com/college-advice-tips/BCF1A04A/High-School-Freshman-Timeline-and-
Checklist/ 

http://www.connectionsacademy.com/blog/posts/2012-09-28/Getting-Ready-for-College-A-Four-Year-
Checklist-for-High-School-Teens.aspx 

http://www.collegeprep101.com/uploads/1/1/7/2/11721368/freshman_year_checklist.pdf   
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Counseling News cont’d. 

http://www.act.org/academy
http://www.registerblast.com/wsu
http://www.campusexplorer.com/college-advice-tips/BCF1A04A/High-School-Freshman-Timeline-and-Checklist/
http://www.campusexplorer.com/college-advice-tips/BCF1A04A/High-School-Freshman-Timeline-and-Checklist/
http://www.connectionsacademy.com/blog/posts/2012-09-28/Getting-Ready-for-College-A-Four-Year-Checklist-for-High-School-Teens.aspx
http://www.connectionsacademy.com/blog/posts/2012-09-28/Getting-Ready-for-College-A-Four-Year-Checklist-for-High-School-Teens.aspx
http://www.collegeprep101.com/uploads/1/1/7/2/11721368/freshman_year_checklist.pdf


UPCOMING EVENTS 

College Representative Visits to Northwest 

Throughout the school year various college admissions representatives will be at Northwest during Advocacy 
(2:28– 3:10 pm) to visit with any junior and senior student interested in learning more about a particular 
institution. Interested students MUST get a pass in the CCC (College and Career Center) A24 before the day of 
the visit. 
Kansas State University  ............................... Tuesday  ............................ 10/1 

Hutchinson Community College ................... Thursday ........................... 10/10 

Friends University ......................................... Tuesday ............................. 10/15 

Emporia State University .............................. Thursday ........................... 10/24   
 

Futures Fair - Junior Event 

Visit with local and national colleges, universities, community colleges, technical colleges, vocational institutions 
and the military. 
 
When: Tuesday, October 15th (Junior event 8:00 am – 3:00 pm).  Northwest students participating on the field 

trip will only be out of school for a couple of hours in the morning between approximately 9-11 AM. 

Where: Koch Arena @ WSU 
 
The guidance department will pass out field trip permission slips through the junior advocacy classes on 
September 30.  Please have juniors take advantage of this great opportunity to talk with and sign up to get 
information for a number of colleges.  Please call Betsy Terriere (Junior Counselor) @ 973-6060 for more 
information regarding the junior event. Deadline for turning in field trip permission slips is 3:30 PM on Friday, 
October 7th, 2019. 
 

STUDENT AND PARENT RESOURCES  

Crisis Text Line  
Crisis Text Line serves anyone, in any type of crisis, providing access to free, 24/7 support and information via a 
medium people already use and trust: text messaging.  
How it Works:  

 Text Hello to 741741 (from anywhere in the United States 24/7.) You can text about whatever is a crisis to 
you – addiction, anxiety, assault, bullying, depression, eating disorders, self-harm, suicide etc.  

 The Crisis Counselor listens without judgement, invites you to share more, and helps you move from a hot 
moment to a cool calm. You’ll text back and forth, sharing only what you feel comfortable.  

 After 2 automated responses, you’ll connect with a live trained volunteer Crisis Counselor who receives the 
text on their computer. 

 The goal of the conversation is to help you find calm. That may mean sharing resources for you to check 
out for more help; sometimes it means listening.  

 It usually takes less than 5 minutes to connect you with a Crisis Counselor, maybe longer during busy 
times.  

 Conversations usually end when you and the Crisis Counselor feel comfortable that you’re in a “cool”, safe 
place, after 15 – 45 minutes.  

 
Parents Helping Parents  
Are you dealing with a child of any age abusing alcohol or drugs? You are not 
alone. “Parents Helping Parents” can help by offering hope through resources, 
education, and shared experience. 

Parent Meetings on 2nd and 4th Mondays of each month @ 7 pm 
Reflection Ridge Golf Course Clubhouse 
7700 W. Reflection Road, Wichita, KS 67205  
779-444-3380, wichita@parentshelpingparents.info 
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Counseling News cont’d. 



Students of the Month 
Northwest staff believes that students who stand out for their good deeds and work in the classroom or within the 
school deserve recognition. Therefore, each month, faculty and staff are asked to nominate and vote for students 
from each grade level who they believe are most deserving of this award. The winners, their parents and two 
friends are invited to a reception in their honor, receive a “Jump the Line” pass to jump to the front of the lunch 
line for the school year and a certificate for a free item from the Bear Necessities Store. Below are our winners 
for September:  

 
FRESHMAN  
Edward Alvarez has been a leader and the hardest worker I’ve had in my nearly 30 years of coaching. He is cour-
teous to teammates, coaches and opponents. He is always looking for ways to help in his community and his 
school. He also dances in a Mexican Folk Dancing group that has been broadcast nationwide. Just an outstanding 
young man in all facets of life. Ron Russell 
 
SOPHOMORE 
Indy Robinson started off the semester struggling but has sought out help during advocacy from myself and Ms. 
VanPelt. This extra help has made her successful in my class. Indy is also always pleasant to myself and other 
students. She comes in and works hard EVERY DAY, blocks out distractions and is a positive influence on her 
peers. Jacob Allan 
 
JUNIOR 
Hannah Serna is in my botany class.  I am so very proud of Hannah because she has worked very hard to improve 
her botany grade.  Her study skills have greatly improved as well.  Hannah is meticulous about her lab work.  She 
asks excellent questions and gets help as needed.  In addition, Hannah contributes to her lab team and works with 
anyone I ask her to collaborate with.  She is kind and respectful to both her peers and her teachers.   Hannah 
greatly deserves to be recognized for her efforts.  Janet Ruder   
Lori Patterson added that Hannah was exceptional in how she welcomed a new foreign exchange student into the 
dance team. 
 
SENIOR 
Spencer Lautt always arrives to class promptly and begins the day’s activities without coaxing. He responds well 
to both instructors and classmates, providing assistance to lab mates with a smile. Mr. Lautt is soft spoken, but 
often contributes greatly to class discussions when he makes himself heard. Spencer is a pleasure to have in class, 
and is highly dedicated to his education despite learning challenges. Spencer has overcome these challenges and 
seems ready to take on more, judging from the class schedule he has chosen for the year. Clark Sturdevant 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 

  
 
 Edward Alvarez Indy Robinson Hannah Serna Spencer Lautt 
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Counseling News cont’d. 
VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITY 

Pumpkins in the Park – Tanganyika Wildlife Park in Goddard (100 volunteers needed per night) 

Dates:  October  18, 19, 20, 25, 26, and 27  

Shift Time:  4:30 – 10:00 PM (must be present for the WHOLE shift) 

Positions Available:  candy stations, attractions, games, crafts, acting roles, monster /zombie roles 

Questions: Contact - Email – edu@twpark.com or call – 316-794-8954 Ext. 226 or Text – 620-474-5093 

To Sign up, visit:  twpark.hauntscheduler .com  

mailto:edu@twpark.com

